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MESSAGE TO NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS 

 

POSTPONEMENT 

 

Biregional Gathering for the Americas and the Caribbean of the Local Communities  

and Indigenous Peoples Platform 

 

19–23 May 2025, Panama City, Panama 

  

  

I refer to the Message to non-governmental organizations (NGOs) dated 4 April 2024 regarding the 

Biregional Gathering for the Americas and the Caribbean, as part of the Baku Workplan of the Local 

Communities and Indigenous Peoples Platform (LCIPP), which was scheduled to take place from 19 to  

23 May 2025 in Panama City, Panama, as part of the Climate Week-1 2025: Dialogues for Ambition and 

Implementation. 

 

Further to this message, I would like to inform non-governmental organizations (NGOs) that after 

careful consideration by the Facilitative Working Group of the (LCIPP), the Biregional Gathering for the 

Americas and the Caribbean, has been postponed. The gathering is being planned to be held in Colombia at 

a later date. 

 

Details regarding the new dates and venue for the Biregional Gathering for the Americas and the 

Caribbean will be communicated once the MOU is signed. 

 

The secretariat apologizes for any inconvenience this change may cause. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

(signed by) 

  

 Youssef Nassef 

 Director 

 Adaptation division  

 

 

Distribution: To constituency focal points of non-governmental organizations admitted as observers by 

the Conference of the Parties.  

https://unfccc.int/documents/646352

